
 

July 2, 2020 

Dear King’s community,  

I write to provide an update on the ongoing work to gradually lift the restrictions we have been 
working under since Friday, March 13. 

On May 6, I advised that measures taken on March 13, supplemented by those taken on March 
19, would remain in place until at least July 1.  These measures included locking of all buildings 
(with the exception of the Chapel during the daytime), working from home, cancelling of all non-
essential in-person meetings and gatherings and all non-essential university-related travel, and 
on campus compliance with all public health requirements on physical distancing and limiting 
gatherings to fewer than five people. 

Today, all departments and programs, and the University as a whole, are in the final stages of 
developing COVID-19 safety plans that will, when implemented, allow more of us to work safely 
on campus. I want to thank all programs and departments for the work they have put into the 
development of these plans, Ian Wagschal for his coordination and leadership of the process and 
our Occupational Health and Safety Committee for its diligence in reviewing and fine tuning these 
plans.     
 
These plans will take effect on Monday, July 13. Until then, the measures implemented on March 
13 and 19 will remain in effect.  
 
For most employees, little will change on July 13. Under the combined effect of the COVID-19 
safety plans, all employees who can continue to effectively do their work from home will be asked 
to do so. This is in accordance with the core strategy imbedded in all of the plans that have been 
developed, which is to limit the overall number of people working on campus. However, there 
will be greater latitude for those working from home to do some of their work on campus when 
there are important reasons for doing so, provided it can be and is done in compliance with the 
COVID-19 safety plan of the relevant department or program and that of the University.  
 
The situation will be different for employees who have not been able to do their jobs, or their full 
jobs, working remotely. The combined effect of the safety plans will allow these employees to 
safely resume working on campus, and to once again resume their full duties or alternative 
duties. Employees in this situation who have questions should discuss them with their 
supervisors.   
 



There may also be some employees who want to sometimes work on campus, even though being 
on campus is not necessary for their work. When COVID-19 safety plans are implemented, these 
situations will be accommodated, to the extent they can be safely accommodated for everyone 
under the COVID-19 safety plan of the unit or department and of the University, including the 
overriding priority of limiting the total number of people on campus. 
 
The University’s Campus Safety Plan will be shared and posted to the website next week. 
Additionally, Ian Wagschal will lead a community webinar to provide an overview of the plan and 
respond to questions.  This will be scheduled soon.   
 
For the time being and until further notice, our buildings will remain locked, but from now on as 
they are normally locked on the weekends. Campus swipe cards will be re-activated to allow 
access and, importantly, to permit contact tracing, should it be necessary.   
 
Similarly, limitations on non-essential meetings and gatherings will continue.  In general, 
meetings and gatherings should continue to be conducted virtually.  Essential meetings of ten or 
fewer people can occur in-person where there is an important reason for an in-person meeting 
and provided they are conducted in compliance with still mandatory physical distancing 
requirements and when Ian Wagschal has been given notice in advance. This is to ensure 
necessary safety arrangements are made, including the giving of appropriate notification to 
others and limiting the total number of people on campus.  Larger meetings of an essential nature 
may be permitted in special circumstances when I have approved them in advance.   
 
The non-essential university-funded travel ban will continue for travel beyond the Atlantic bubble 
now in place. This may be extended to other jurisdictions if public health mandated restrictions 
on travel are relaxed further. However, to ensure safety and prudent control of expenditures, all 
university-funded travel will require advance approval from the Bursar. 
 
I would also like to share information about specific campus services and facilities.   
 
The Library, like the libraries at Dalhousie, is currently providing access to library materials for 
Dalhousie and King's library users who send an email request to library@ukings.ca. The Library 
will remain exclusively online through July. In August, under its COVID-19 safety plan, it plans to 
allow physical entry by limited numbers of users. It plans to increase its hours and the number of 
people it can allow in the library at one time in September, as safety conditions allow.    
 
The goal for the Gym is to open for individual skills training by small numbers of people practising 
ample physical distancing. While there is no set date for this controlled reopening, in early July 
staff will periodically return to campus under all necessary health restrictions to prepare for this 
eventuality.  
 
The Chapel continues to work on its new COVID-19 safety plan. The Chapel will operate under its existing 
plan until the new plan is approved, which we are confident will be in place by Monday, July 13.”    
 



The Bursar’s Office and the Registrar’s Office will continue to provide service online for the time 
being.  This may change as we approach the beginning of the new academic year, provided 
provision of in-person services can be done safely.   
   
We will have students living on campus this year, with some coming in August to accommodate 
their requirement to self-isolate for 14 days. On June 26, the Dean of Students advised incoming 
and returning students of the reopening of residences for September, and of the measures under 
which this will be done to ensure health and safety of students and everyone at the College. 
These measures will include:  
 
•Single occupancy only, reducing the number of residence students by 50%. 
•Designated bathroom facilities to reduce the number of students sharing bathrooms. 
•The enforcement of physical distancing, aided in some cases by temporary modifications to the 
buildings.   
• Enhanced cleaning by custodial staff and making available disinfectant supplies to students. 
• Modifications to Prince Hall to allow for in-person dining. 
• Designated quarantine space in case of illness and robust protocols for response to illness 
• Adapted move-in process with arrangements for 14-day self-isolation, as necessary  
• Additional student code of conduct expectations to comply with applicable public health rules 

There is risk involved in reopening our residences. The measures being taken, which are in 
accordance with guidance provided by Dr. Robert Strang, Nova Scotia’s Chief Medical Officer of 
Health, will reduce this risk. It will also be reduced by the resumption of classes solely with online 
teaching, which will reduce gatherings and crowding of hallways and other spaces by students 
coming to and from classes. 

Once implemented on Monday, July 13, all of our COVID-19 safety plans will be continually 
reviewed and refined as circumstances unfold and as we learn more about how we can keep each 
other safe in a world that is not locked down but is not fully open either. You can keep up to date 
by following the latest postings on COVID-19 matters on our website.  

Bill  

William Lahey 
President and Vice-Chancellor 
University of King's College 
6350 Coburg Road 
Halifax, Nova Scotia B3H 2A1 
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C: 902.456-4764 
F: 902.423-3357 
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